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the meeting was 0111,4 to Q[~Q~ at ~lO~.

AGENDA IT~M 146. REPORT OF THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON THE CHARTER OF THE UNITED
NATIONS AND ON THE STRENGTHENING OF THE ROLE OF THE ORGANIZATION (continued)
(A/44/33, A/44/409 and Corr.l and l, A/44/585, A/44/602)

AGENDA ITEM 1411 PEACEFUL SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES BETWEEN STATES (~ontinue~)

(A/44/460, A/C.6/44/L.l, A/44/409 and Corr.l and 2, A/44/568, A/44/585, A/44/591,
A/44/596)

1. Mr. ROJAUAP8BUK (Thailand) said that, although both of the working papers
reproduced in paragraphs 20 and 51 respectively of the Special Committee's report
(A/44/33) seemed to be based on the principle that the sending of a United Nations
fact-finding mission to a State must be dependent on the prior consent of that
State, his delegation preferred the language of the second paper, paragraph 6 of
which stated expressly that the sending of a United Nations representative or
fact-finding mission into the territory of any State required the prior consent of
such State. Furthermore the refusal to admit a United N~tions fact-finding mlss{on
should not, in recognition of the principle of the sovereignty of States, be
a~companied by reasons. However, the paper on the Organilation's fact-finding
activities which the Special Committee adopted should not prejudice the powers
conferred upon the Security Council under Chapter VII of the Charter, wh~ch

included the power to send a fact-findinq mis~ion into the territory of a State
without its prior consent.

2. His delegation also supported the proposal of France and the United Kingdom
regarding rationalization of United Nations procedures (~., para. 99) as well as
the Special Committee's recommendation that the General Assembly at its present
session should bring to the attention of States the Romanian proposal on resort to
B commission of good offices, mediution or conciliation within the United Nations
(~., para. 123).

3. ~_~ (India) said that his delegation welcomed the adoption in 1988 of th~

Declaration OD the Prevention and Removal of Di~putes and Situations Which May
Threaten International Peace and Security and on the Role of the United Nations in
this Field (General Assembly resolution 43/51).

4. The strengthening of United Nations fact-finding activities for the purposes
of international peace and security deserved careful consideration. However, such
activities must not run counter to the provisions of Article 2, paragraph 7, of the
Charter. Furthermore, to be effective they needed the full and complete
co-operation of the States in whose territory they were curried out. It was
therefore essential that fact-finding missions should be sent with the consent of
the States in whose territory they were to operate.

5. Regarding the specific proposals, his delegation agreed with the ideas
contained in parag~aphs 1 to 3 of working paper A/AC.182/L.60 (see also A/44/33,
para. 20). On the other hand, the proposal in paragraph 15 that a State should
give reasons for its refusal to admit a Unitad Nations fact-finding mission was
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impracticable. Howeve~, once a State had admitted a tact-findinq mi••ion to itl
territory, it ought to co-op.rate with the mil.ion 10 that it could oarry out its
activitie. impartially and etfectively. Hi. delegation therwfore lupported in
general the ideal contained in paragraph 16. The other working paper on the
queltion (~., para. 51) had t.he merit of de.cribing in 9reater detail the
modalitiel of fact-finding mi.lionl and the circumstancel in which luch activitiel
Ihould be carried out.

6. Hil delegation agr.ed with the proposals desiqned to reduce the Organi.ation'l
expenditure through the Icheduling of meetinql and oonferencel to make the belt
pOIsible ule of relourcel. It allo Iupported the combining or groupinq of oertain
&q.uda item. if that would make more time available for .ubltantive i.lu•• a.
cppoled to procedural matterl. But the reduction of the number of aqenda iteml and
the number of relolution~ and decilionl adopted by the General Allembly Ihould not
lead to the deletion or non-consideration of iteml of partiCUlar .ignifioanoe for
the developing countriel. Such item. mUlt have priority. The Indian delegation
thanked the Iponlorl of the working papers on rationali'ation of prooedures and
requelted that the propolall contained therein Ihould be referred to the Fifth
Committe••

7. Hil delegation welcomed the progress made on the preparation of the d:raft
handbook on the peaceful .ettlement of dilpute. between States, and it hoped that,
even thouqh the Secretariat had only limited relources, the work could pr~ceed on a
priority basil in 1990.

8. The Npecial Committee Ihould endeavo~r to complete the talk entrulted to it
during itl 1990 seslion. To that end, it should identify the polnt8 of convergence
among che various working papers on each of the items before it and inclUde them in
a single paper which would be referred to a drafting group.

9. Mr. RIAlOM (Indonesia) laid that the two working papers on fact-finding
mi.lionl (A/44/33, para•• 20 and 51) were to a l.rge extent complementary and ha
hoped that at it. 1990 le.lion the Special Committee would try al a matter of
priori~y to identify the pointl of agreement and draft a lingle doc~ent clearly
defining the function. and purpole, of fact-finding milsionl and ~xplicitly

recogni~ln9 the ne.d to protect the rightl of Statel yil-a-yil luch mi.lionl.

10. With reg"rd to the rationalization of the Organization's procedure., the
proposals concerning the adoption by consenlUI of General Assembly resolutions and
decisions and an increale in the number of meetings of the General Committee, the
merging or grouping of agenda items and the convening of Main Committee. deserved
careful study. The General Assembly should adopt new resolution. on subjects on
which it had already stated its position only if it was re.sonable to call for
specific measure. within a Itated period of time. Moreover, the number of items on
the agenda mUlt be reduced by removing thOle which had cea.ed to be relevant,
deferring those which were under negotiation and grouping related ilsuel. His
delegation hoped that at its next se.lion the Special Committee would resume active
conlideration of that question on the basis of the working paper a~d the other
proposals.
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11. It approved the recommendation to the effect that the General Assembly should
adopt, at its current se~sion, the proposal for the establishment of a commission
of good Offices, mediation or conciliation within the United Nations (A/44/33,
para. 123). That proposal was consistent with the Charter and would strengthen its
relevant provisions on the peaceful settlement ot disputes.

12. Finally, his deleqation had taken note with interest of the progress made on
the draft handbook on the peaceful settlement of disputes. It was essential that
the handbook should be practical and realistic and devoid of irrelevant historical
precedents. Pre-Charter instruments and procedures which wera still relevant
should, however, be taken into account as also should General Assembly resolutions
that elicited widespread support.

13. Mr. PRAM MGAC (Viet Nam) said that the principle of peaceful settlement of
disputes constituted the basis of the foreign policy of his country, which had a
profound understandinq of the value of peace as it had been the victim of
successive wars since its foundation. Strict respect for the fundamental
principles of international law and the Charter of the U~ited Nations represented
one of th~ prerequisite conditions for the elimination of armed conflicts. His
delegation favoured the application of all means for the peaceful settlement of
international disputes on the basis of the principles of sovereign equality among
State. and tree choice of means by the States pa~ti8s to the dispute, in accordance
with Articles 2 and 33 of the Charter. tt also supported initiatives to seek new
means of settlement, particularly the propo,al on resort to a commission of good
offices, mediation or conciliation within the United Natioos. Among the ezisting
maans, negotiation and dialogue OD the bat lA of mutual interest and
non-interference from outside were the most effective. Fact-finding missions
should be sent with the consent of the States conc.rned. Finally, his delegation
wolcomed regional initiative. to settle disputes and to establish zones of peace
and nuclear-free lones. It strongly supported the proposal of the States of the
Non-Aligned Movement to declare the 1990s as the United Nations decade of
iaternational law.

14· Mr. KOX.~ (Nepal) said that his delegation welcomed the consensus reached by
the Special Committee on the proposal concerning resort to a commission of good
offices, mediation or conciliation within the United Nations. On the question of
fact-finding by the United Nations for the maintenance of international peace and
security, the working documents (A/44/33, paras. 20 and 51) provided a sound basis
for further discussion on strengthening the United NationR through the use of such
missions. His delegation had also carefully studied the Secretary-General'~

progress report on the work concerning the preparation of a druft handbook on the
peacef.ul s~ttlement of disputes between States.

15. Mr. ABAPA (Algeria) said that his delegation hoped that the General Assembly
would, at its current session, adopt as it stood the recommendation contain.~ in
paragraph 123 of the Special Committee's report (A/44/33) concerning recourse to a
commission of good offices, mediation or conciliation within the United Nations.
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16. In conn.ction with the chapt.r on the rationali.ation of ••i.ting Unit.d
Nation. proc.dur•• , hi. d.l.gatlon _a. di.appoint.d by the dir.ction tak.n in the
di,cuI.ion on the propo.al of rranc. and the Unit.d Kingdom. Whi'. it had alway•
• nt.rtain.d doubt. r.garding the u••fuln••• of the Bp.cial Committ•• •• work on ~h.

II'U., it h.d conlented to p.rtlclpat. during the 1988 ••••10n aDd had m.d. it.
contribution to the •••rch for .olution••cc.ptabl. to .11, notably on the qu••tion
of con••n.u.. Th. am.ndm.nt••ubmitt.d during the 1989 ••••ion had, howev.r,
brought the Sp.cial Committ•• back to it••tarting point, .nd hi. d.l.gation
qu••tion.d onc. again the u••fuln••• of .uch an •••rci•• , which .hould h.v. b••n
compl.t.d in 1984 aft.r the adoption of the 12 r.oomm.ndation••

17. OD the i ••u. of the maint.nanc. of int.rnational p.ac. and ••curity, the
working document. r.produc.d in p.ragraph. 20 and 51 r••p.ctiv~ly of the r.port
both cont.in.~ int.r••ting .l.m.nt••nd, if combin.d in a judiciou. m.nn.r, .hould
con.titut•• good b••i. for continuing the dl.cu••ion. Th. n.w working docum.nt
.hould take account of • numb.r of conc.rn.. (a) it .hould includ., without going
into too much d.tail, a cl••r d.finition of the function and purpo•• of
f.ct-finding a. d.fin.d in p.r.graph 28 of the r.port, (b) it wa. not n.c••••ry to
go into d.t.il in the matt.r of id.ntifying on who•• initiativ. fact-finding
activiti•• could b. d.cid.d. A .impl. li'ting of the comp.t.nt bedi.. .hould
.uffic., (c) acknowl.dg.m.nt of the B.cr.tary-O.n.r.l·, pr.rogativ•• in conD.ctioD
with fact-finding .hould go hand in hand with the ••arch for gr.at.r .ff.ctiv.n••• ,
but without pr.judic. to oth.r bodi•• , (d) the .qcc••• of a fa~t-finding commi••ion
would c.rtainly ~.p.nd on the Ip••d with which it wa. I.t up and ••nt to the ar.a,
(.) it W.I not appropriate to r.tain the conc.pt of a g.n.ral unilat.ral It6t.m.nt
which would oblige Btat•• to admit fact-finding mi••ion. to th.ir t.rritory, and
finally, (f) the u•• of Unit.d Nationl Information C.ntr.1 and r.pr.l.nt.tiv.I of
the Org.ni,ation Ihould b. approach'd cautiou.ly.

18. Hi. d.l.gation ••t.nd.d ita warm thank. to the It.ff of the Codification
Divi.ion for th.ir .ffort. to compl.t. the draft handbook on the p.ac.ful
••ttl.m.nt of di.put'l b.tw••n Bt.t.l.

19. Mr,. OBI-HHADOZIB (Nig.ria) ,aid that advantag. mu.t b. tak.n of the curr.nt
g.n.ral political .nvironm.nt, which wa. charact.ri••d by the low.ring of global
t.n.ion, in ord.r to .tr.ngth.n the ro1. of the Unit.d Nationl in the maint.naDc,
of int.rnational p.ac. and ••curity. ~h. S.cr.tary-O.n.ral .hould b••ncourag.d to
utili,. more oft.n the pow.r. v.lt.d i~ him by Articl. 99 of the Chart.r and to
make more fr.qu.nt u•• of fact-finding millionl. That would r.quir. a gr.at.~·

willingn'I' on the part of the S.cr.tary-Oen.ral to take political initiativel in
the purluit of p.ac. And the lupport, at l.alt tacit, of the m.mberl of the
S.curity Council and the O.n.ral Allembly for hi••ffort.. It would allo m.an that
more re.ourc•••hould b. mad. available to him.

20. H.r d.legation th.refor. support.d the proposals designed to Itr.ngth.n the
p.ac. .ffort. of the Organi.ation al contain.d in the report of the Special
Committ•• , it Ihould how.v.r not be forgott.n that the co-op.ration of all M.mb.rl
of the Organi,ation would b. r.qui~ed if it wal to b.com. a more .ff.ctive
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instrument for the maintenance of peace. Strict respect for the principles of
international law by the great Powers would be a step in the right direction. Only
in such an environment would the provisions of Article 2 of the Charter stand a
chance of being observed.

The meeting rose at 4 p.m.
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